Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, May 14th, 2022
Conference Call Meeting
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan Vice President, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Kathleen Mize
Meeting called to order at 10:10am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give a personal update 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of April 2nd, 2022 was made by Don Kershan and seconded by Jerry Simunek.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal

Jerry Simunek reported that there were $1,833.50 in legal bills to approve through March 14th, 2022.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $1,833.50 through March 14th, 2022 was made

by William Skody, and seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check - On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of  5-14-2022 is $1,395,728.94 and $33288.96 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 


*The restaurant is now  providing a FREE drink coupon to guests checking in, with the 
  purchase of an appetizer. 
*They are keeping the tables set all day, so the restaurant looks like it’s in business.
*Current hours of operation are limited to breakfast Saturday and Sunday, no lunch  

  service, and dinner 4:30 to 9:00, closed Sunday and Wednesday till the season begins.
General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
STP – Regular maintenance, added new sand to leaching fields.

Required repairs made to weir on settling tank #2 at a cost of $12,742.35 (leaking between the plating)   (see attached violation letter)
SPDES Permit - We are currently working with Cameron engineering in reference to our SPDES Permit.  Our sewage treatment plant currently has a seasonal SPDES Permit with effluent and flow limits that vary during winter and summer months.  The seasonal SPDES Permit flow limit from October 1 to April 30 is 6000 gal/day which we have been exceeding this winter flow limit for the last 3 years therefore a seasonal SPDES Permit is no longer justified. 
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Dumpster Roll-up door has been installed, April 5th.

Metro Environmental Service, LLC is working with Suffolk County Health Department and Engineer, Matt Zambranoen to bring our tanks into compliance. Once the drawings are approved,  Suffolk County Health Department will give us a time frame in which this work needs to be completed to avoid any violations and fines.
Verizon is currently in the process of migrating our incoming phones line on our switch board to fiber.  The annual savings is $546.12. Our other lines we remain on copper, hoping to change in future.

Sema Connect, our electric car charging station, currently runs on 2G and 3G which is being phased out.  We have ordered the upgrade to 5G at a cost of $400 per charger. 

Business Radio License – Our FCC radio license has been renewed for 10 years, call sign WQPQ706.

Outdoor Pool -  Pool furniture has been washed and put out, getting ready to open.  CPR/AED classes have been scheduled for the staff. 

Grounds – Spring cleaning is complete with all beds being edged, weeded and mulched.

The west side and front parking lot have been cut back and trimmed.  Flowers will be planted by Memorial Day.  Meet with Southwest Greens for estimates for shuffle and bocce ball courts  on the west lawn by BBQ area and replacing the basketball hoop in the lower
Unit 410 – Research water leak and ordered new window and sashes. Waiting for estimate to install new window.
	
	 


Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Construction Report: Don Kershan 5-14-2022
On April 6th & 7th  I had planned to meet with Shane Henry of Henry Construction, but the weather was uncooperative, and Shane cancelled our meeting. I spent   the time with Jimmy  reviewing the construction needs of the building.
To date we had the pavers cleaned and resealed, West side construction on facade and chimney in progress, looking very nice and permits submitted to the town for the pool area. Shane Henry will be starting the roof work on the  West side as we  speak. Windows were ordered for units 410, 421, and  413.
Asphalt paving will begin shortly, and the tennis courts are being re-sanded for scheduled maintenance every few years.
On March 22, 2022, Janice, Jimmy, and I met with Richard Unterthiner of EDG Design in a zoom meeting and reviewed renderings of various pool and locker room designs. We are contemplating wood and metal ceilings as well as vertical ceramic tiles throughout along  with detailed lighting. Will keep you appraised as we get close to choosing a design and look for your input.
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We are at present juggling various construction projects that are costing us quite a bit of money. Many of these projects are necessary as per the Town of East Hampton and Health Department, to comply with the codes as well as maintain the aesthetics of keeping the Manor up and running for our homeowners and guests! We will use up all the 1.1 million in our construction budget for the year and will look to dip into the following year for completion of these projects.
Our board may want to consider an increase in our maintenance fee, or an assessment to help with paying  for  what  will  be a rather expensive pool renovation. All suggestions are welcomed!

Planters on balconies, patios, and decks have some leakage that is causing damage and maintenance issues.  I recommend that we notify all homeowners that planters must be removed by July 1st , board unanimously agreed.  Jerry Simunek will compose a  letter.

Future Construction Projects: 
· Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement.
· Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair.
· Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs.
· Ongoing roof replacement
· Oil storage tanks and testing in the works
· Fire sprinklers to be addressed by Maccarone Plumbing.
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 5-14-2022
Condo

Operating BNB                              220,739   
Major Construction 
          1,429,018
STP Operating

          1,427,743
Total


       $ 3,077499
Rental

BNB STP- CD Apple Bank             132,037 

Operating
         
          1,558,088
Total

                      $ 1,690,125
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Rental Report: Jerry Simunek 5-14-2022

The Rental Committee had an in-person meeting on April 6th. Units in the Rental Program that had upgraded early during the Five-Year Plan were inspected to make certain that they were being properly maintained.  All units met the standards of the program and are ready for the season. Committee members met with the owners of the only rental unit that has not upgraded. The unit is no longer in the regular rental rotation. It is original and dilapidated, but the owners insist it is in rental condition.   

The impact of not having the indoor pool and spa over the winter was discussed.  This was a major factor in lower-than-expected rentals this winter.
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Replacing the putting green, shuffleboard court, bocce court, and reopening of the squash court will be requested of the board.  Bicycles currently stored in the squash court will have to be relocated.  Many of these bicycles have not been used in years and management is investigating who owns them.

The committee had a blind taste test of five popular coffees and selected Maxwell House to replace the Hawaiian Blend we currently provide to rental guests.  Also, the high-quality toiletries currently provided will now be in easy access tubes.

The in-room guest satisfaction survey was reviewed and edited to make it more useful to management and housekeeping.

Current advertising was reviewed.  The Newsday ad will now mention our van service, barbecue areas and full kitchens in order to attract more families.  The committee plans to expand advertising to include social media.  Committee member Rich Albano has some experience in that area and will provide some options for consideration by the board.

	RENTAL INCOME
	
	
	OCCUPANCY - TOTAL NUMBER OF RENTAL DAYS

	 
	2021
	2022
	% Change
	
	 
	2021
	2022
	% Change
	

	April
	$275,094 
	$273,170 
	-1%
	
	April
	1,744
	1527
	-12%
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


New Business 
Unit 419 – Studio, facing front entrance, $280,000, closing April 2022,  (backed out)
Unit 231 – 1-bedroom, 2 bath with large terrace courtyard view, $485,000, closed April 1st   

Unit 123 – 1-bedroom, 2 bath duplex facing Tennis courts, $385,000, waiting for Board approval

Budget Conference Call Scheduled for June 15th, 2022, 5:30PM
Conference Call scheduled for June 25th, 2022, 10:00AM
Meeting Adjourned at 1:06pm.
